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NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 
Happy National Science Week  
Thank you Ms Perkins for sharing your love of science with our students last week as we 
celebrated National Science Week.  Our students have had the opportunity to experience many 
hands on science activities last week which are so powerful for learning. Students explored the 
relative size of Earth compared to the sun! Students did an amazing job of using scaled images 
to adjust their initial thinking to produce a scaled example of the sun’s immense size compared 
to Earth! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            

IMPORTANT TERM 3 DIARY DATES 
The following events are happening over the coming weeks: 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDAR 
Tuesday, 15 September School Photos – full school uniform please, including hair 

accessories in school colours, white socks and black shoes. 
Wednesday, 23 September 2021 Leadership Team Announced 
Friday, 25 September Last day of Term 3 – Mufti Day 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 
Earlier this term students’ STEM skills were put to the test! With strict specifications, they selected 
a range of appropriate materials for the specific purpose of building a boat that would stay afloat 
for 30 seconds holding 10 marbles! The students cooperated with their partners to design and 
construct an amazing range of boats. They conducted their testing very professionally, and while 
the results varied, lots of fun was had while gaining scientific knowledge on the properties of 
materials, namely waterproof ones! Thank you for your assistance Ms Shoesmith and Mr Hunt! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

   
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffermion.com.au%2F2019%2F02%2F28%2Fthe-number-one-predictor-for-success-in-the-stem-professions%2Fstem-banner%2F&psig=AOvVaw2AR9A7Q-GQUbtLDgjDZg1Y&ust=1598066674034000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPjG-bqsq-sCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F660903314044509704%2F&psig=AOvVaw2AR9A7Q-GQUbtLDgjDZg1Y&ust=1598066674034000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPjG-bqsq-sCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAP


  PACIFIC PALMS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
4 September 2020 

“Respect is the Key” 
www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

CARE – about yourself, others, learning and the environment   ISSUE 7 | TERM 3 | WEEK 7 
 

 

RESPECT IS THE KEY  WWW.PACIFICPAL-P.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 3 

 

MY COMMUNITY PROJECT 
New Playground 
We are very excited to announce that we have an installation date for our new playground. Last 
year our P&C secured a place in the voting for the My Community Project. We were successful in 
winning a grant for $79,500 and we have used saved school funds to contribute $28,457 for a total 
project cost of $107,957. During the first week of the holidays the current playground will be 
removed and the new one installed. During the second week, the rubber base will be completed. 
We now have 3D designs of how it will look. Very exciting! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
Kindergarten 2021 Parent/Carer Information Night 

Enrolment for Kindergarten 2021 is now open.  Information has been 
distributed to local preschools and child care facilities.  Our 2021 
Kindergarten Parent/Carer Information Night will be held on Thursday 22 
October from 6.00 pm to 7.30 pm.  If you have any questions regarding 
enrolments for Kindergarten 2021, please contact the office.  Kindergarten 
enrolment packs are also available for collection at the office.   

 
Canberra Excursion  
The last few months have been challenging for many of us and filled with great uncertainty. The 
government is gradually lifting restrictions but when life will return to “normal” is still unclear. It 
is a particularly challenging time for our Year 6 students who are in their final year of primary 
school. Following recent Department advice all excursions are still on hold and it is unclear when 
travel will be permitted. So it is with great sadness and reluctance that we have 
made the decision to cancel the early Term 4 excursion to Canberra.  Our 
number 1 priority is student safety and as always we need to adhere to 
Department guidelines. We hope that you understand that this decision was not 
made lightly. Any money that has been paid can be redirected to school fees or 
our Year 6 Graduation or for Year 5 students funds can be held over to 2021. 
Refunds via direct deposit can also be issued. 
 
Voluntary Contribution Fee and Resource Levy 
Thank you to those parents who have paid their 2020 Resource Levy and Voluntary 
Contribution fees.  Updated statements were sent home again last week. Some 
parents will notice a $50 credit for those who paid their child’s Canberra deposit. 
Payments can be made at the front office or over the phone by EFTPOS. Payments 
can also be made on our school website by clicking the “Make a Payment” tab.  
Thank you for your ongoing support.  
 

School Photos - MSP Photography – Tuesday 15 September 2020 
Our school photo day will be held on Tuesday 15 September 2020.  Individually printed school 
photo envelopes were sent home last week. Payment/ordering details are outlined on the 
photo envelope. Please return all envelopes to school prior to photo day.  Photo envelopes not 
returned to the office before school photo day should be given directly to the photographer on 
the day.  (Envelopes will not be received at the office on photo day.)   
 
We are now able to have traditional class photos taken. 
 
IMPORTANT – please ensure all students are dressed in full 
school uniform on photo day. This includes hair accessories 
in our school colours, white socks and black shoes. 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjq0Z6GppXjAhXZXSsKHbzPB9UQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://ourspaces.org.uk/resources/&psig=AOvVaw0MNAvnQDZkak4XI43C4VHD&ust=1562124666404439
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjS-7S1p9_cAhWCW7wKHTcNDQEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.divamag.co.uk/Diva-Magazine/News/Proposal-to-open-first-LGBT-kindergarten-in-Germany/&psig=AOvVaw0tQolX7Q_oGse8ZtWib8n1&ust=1533881280938348
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
Tell Them From Me 
For the remainder of Term 3 (and early next term) you will 
have the opportunity to participate in the Partners in 
Learning parent survey which is part of the Tell Them 
From Me suite of surveys. The parent survey helps to 
clarify and strengthen the important relationship 
between our parents and our school. 
 
The survey takes around 15 minutes to complete. Parents with more than one child at the school 
may choose to complete the survey more than once, if they feel that their children’s experiences 
differ. 
 
Please take the time to complete this survey as we value feedback from our parent community. 
Your responses will support us as we move into a new planning cycle. 
 
To complete the survey log on using this unique link: 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/6yx7k 
 
Head Lice 
We ask that all children tie their hair back when they come to school please.  Please check your 
child’s hair tonight for nits/lice and if you find any nits or lice commence treatment as 
recommended. 
 
Further information on head lice is available in English on the NSW Health website at 
 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx 
  
or through the Department’s website at 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/health-and-safety/removing-head-
lice-and-nits 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/6yx7k
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/health-and-safety/removing-head-lice-and-nits
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/health-and-safety/removing-head-lice-and-nits
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
Inclusive Education Statement for Students with Disability 
The NSW Department of Education has released an Inclusive Education 
Statement for Students with Disability. This is the next step in the Department’s 
Disability Strategy commitment to improve learning and wellbeing for students 
with disability in every public school. The Disability Strategy was released in 
February 2019, and sets out the Department’s plan for providing children and 
young people with disability, their families and the broader community with an education system 
that meets their needs.  The statement is about strengthening inclusive education for all students 
with disability in mainstream schools and their support classes, and schools for specific purposes. 
 
Inclusive education 
Inclusive education means all students can access and fully participate in learning, supported by 
reasonable adjustments and teaching strategies tailored to meet their individual 
needs.  Inclusion should be embedded in all aspects of school life, and is supported by culture, 
policies and everyday practices. All NSW public schools should champion inclusive education. 
  
Have your say  
The Department will listen and work with students, parents and educators over 2020 on what 
support is needed to strengthen inclusion of students with disability. This feedback will inform an 
Inclusive Education Policy and practice resources. 
  
Support resources  
The statement and materials to help understand this are available online at: 
www.education.nsw.gov.au/inclusive-education.  
 
This includes an Easy Read version of the statement.  If you would like to find out more about this 
work or give feedback please email the team in the Department of Education working on this. 
 
They can be contacted on disability.strategy@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

P&C NEWS 
P&C Recipe Book Fundraiser 
At the last P&C Meeting there were a number of really great discussions 
about how we can continue to fundraise with the current restrictions in 
place. A number of options were discussed and we decided the best 
option for us this year would be a Palms School Community Cookbook.  
 
We need your help with your favourite family recipes to contribute. 
Please email your recipes and photos/drawings to Sarah by 11 September 
2020 at pacificpalmspublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au   
 
This is a great idea for purchasing for Christmas! More information soon. 
 
Pacific Palms P & C Association 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/disability-learning-and-support/our-disability-strategy/inclusive-education
mailto:disability.strategy@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pacificpalmspublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
School Administrative and Support Staff Recognition Week 
Thank you to our support staff for their incredible work. Our school community recognises and 
acknowledges the important work our School Administrative and Support Staff undertake in 
school. SASS have vital roles in the success of our school community including our amazing ladies 
in the office; Mrs Rowe, Mrs Edwards, Mrs Salt and Mrs Dickson. Our magnificent School Learning 
Support Officers; Ms Shoesmith, Mrs Jones, Mrs Healey, Mrs MacArthur, Ms Read, Carole and Dom. 
Our wonderful General Assistant, Mr Wood and Lexi in the canteen. Thank you to all of you for 
everything you do to support students, staff and families at Pacific Palms Public School.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reading at home 
Are you reading with your children at home? Are they reading to you? A few years 
ago, a decision was made by staff and parents to minimise the amount of 
homework we were expecting children to do. We looked at the amount of extra-
curricular activities students were involved in – sport, dance, music – and 
reinforced the notion that these provided rich learning outcomes and a balanced 

lifestyle for students.  (Research continues to reinforce the notion that homework in primary 
school has no positive impact on their learning outcomes.) We did however ask that parents 
encourage their children to read for 10 – 20 minutes each night. This was – and continues to be - 
the only mandatory homework we expect students to complete. During ‘lock-down’ in Term 2 it 
was evident that many students were reading for pleasure and statistics showed a pleasing 
increase in reading skill and confidence. Reading is the single most important skill to develop in 
children. Reading to and with your child daily is the greatest gift you can give your child. Keep up 
the great work! 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fyagoona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fevents%2F2019%2F5%2Fhome-reading-program.html&psig=AOvVaw3ruzZtKURyLcYIRb7zRNbj&ust=1599266391350000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPDOwd-hzusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fwelovereadingbooks2018&psig=AOvVaw3y4I2fSX250taYNe623m1v&ust=1599267009869000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCICN3omkzusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.chelmsfordlibrary.org%2Fread-with-your-child-16%2F&psig=AOvVaw0t664mgrA9yyVs-mmdUHcn&ust=1599267633662000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLCKprCmzusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Planning for 2021-2024 
The new School Excellence 4 year cycle begins in 2021. As part of our 
new School Improvement Planning cycle, we are currently 
undertaking a Situational Analysis. Over the coming weeks, school 
based focus groups consisting of teaching and non- teaching staff are 
looking at programs that have worked well at Pacific Palms Public 
School; programs that have been completed and offered positive 
results and programs/strategies that we might need to 
decommission.  
 
It’s about ‘Looking Inward, Looking Outward and Looking Forward.’ 
Reflection is a powerful tool when it is honest and used to improve 
our practice. Your feedback on our performance as a school is vital.  

 
We invite you to have your say 
We value your opinion and your voice. The ‘Tell Them From Me’ survey is available online for you 
to complete. It covers areas of school leadership, information exchange, school support services, 
safety, inclusion, behaviour and engagement. I urge you to participate – it only takes 10 minutes 
– as it will help to inform future directions in teaching and learning and 
ultimately impact on the educational outcomes of your children. 
Students and staff at Pacific Palms Public School will also take part in 
surveys to give us the most balanced view possible with which to work. 
When schools, families and the broader community work together to 
develop positive connections, students thrive.  
 
To complete the survey log on using this unique link:  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/6yx7k 
 
Kindergarten 2021 
Due to the current COVID restrictions, we are postponing our Kindergarten transition activities 
until Term 4. The Kindergarten information evening is scheduled for Thursday 22 October 2020. 
You can also contact the office for an enrolment pack. 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment/primary-
school-enrolment 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/primary-schools/starting-
school  
 
We look forward to meeting you soon! 
 
Yours in learning 
 
Melissa Merchant  
Principal 

I’m inspired by teachers. But it is not only their 
lessons that I find inspiring. It is their energy… 
their heart... and their passion, that impress me. 
Our teachers make school a better place just 
by walking in the door. 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/6yx7k
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment/primary-school-enrolment
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment/primary-school-enrolment
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/primary-schools/starting-school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/primary-schools/starting-school
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